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c/o Pensacola Futbol Club  l  10360 Ashton Brosnaham Rd  l  Pensacola, FL 32534  l  www.gulfcoasttexans.com
March 13, 2012 Board Meeting Minutes

Attendees:

Billy Mims, Vice President

Mary Ann Karp, Registrar U13 & Above

John Stacey, Tournament Director

Cynthia Ellis, Secretary

Bill Cross, Referee Assignor

Ian Welsh, Treasurer

David Kemp, Director of Coaching

Ginny Stevens, AR
Mark Carr, Registrar U12 & Below

Gerald Pralow, Select Commissioner U15 & Up
Billy Mims, Board Vice President, called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. in the Multi-Purpose Room at the Stadium Complex.

February minutes were reviewed and approved.

Billy Mims:

· Proposal for field/turf management for repairs received; estimate is $8,500.00 per year; can pay installments.

· Field Marshall duties discussed.

· Discussed influx in players from local clubs that have folded.
· League results are being corrected; current conflict with scheduling.

· We are still waiting on permit for new fields.

John Stacey:

· 92-93 teams played in the Classic (1/3 were GCT teams); all but 7 games were played due to weather;  discussed future charges for parking fees; t-shirt sales broke even.

Gerald Pralow:

· Received positive feedback regarding Classic Tournament; discussed Penn Air/Big Rhino donating t-shirts for future tournaments; discussed 5K run at club in fall.

Bill Cross:

· Tallahassee Refs enjoyed participating in the Classic Tournament; requested Club provide a sponsor sign for Beef O’Brady’s for donating water.

Ginny Stevens:

· Volunteers – Discussed charging each team for tournaments for trash, concession and bathrooms for future tournaments.

· Would like to see teams return to IMG.

· Discussed past dues; as of 02/2012 about $2500.00 – e-mails have gone out.

Mark Carr:

· Requested Board include any changes to volunteer hours be made clear to parents at time of registration (discussed $100.00 team fee for volunteer).

· Discussed East Division Fees.

· Requested Alpha Omega to do conditioning prior to new season (Coach Kemp will schedule).

· U12 & Below is good.  

· Rosters are set for Region D.

· FYSA billing reconcilliation is in process.

· Requested consideration of registrar being onsite at tryouts.

Mary Ann:

· U13 & Up busy.  

· Missing some paperwork on new players.

· Directed to Tanya Hughes with website questions.

David Kemp:

· Classic was good; GCT dominated event; would like to see event at a higher level.

· Alpha Omega speed training is going good – speed camp on Saturday sometime in April.

· GSPL is coming together.

· IMG Showcase had a good show from Club.

· Clinics are in progress on Fridays.

· Requested wish list be completed.

· Golf Day – proposed date of 04/21 or 05/05.

Ian Welsh:
· P&L provided and reviewed.

· Recommended spending $7,600.00 on fields with three payments.

· Recommended we provide $1,000.00 to support WPSL.

Cynthia Ellis entered motion for $1000.00 WPSL support with a  second by Mark Carr.
Mark Carr entered motion for Field Maintenance for $7,600.00 with a second by Ian Welsh.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. by Billy Mims.

Submitted for approval,

Cynthia Ellis

PFC/GCT Board Secretary
